PC Chairman’s report for BoS 6-3-2024 meeting
· I had 14 hours on PC tasks in May.  
· I finalized the Findings of Facts and Report to DATCP and mailed the entire package off to DATCP on May 7th.  I informed Srnkas and John Roach as well as the town officials of the mailing on the same day.  I finally received confirmation from DATCP via email on May 28th that they received the docs.
· I sent around the fee schedule approved at the last BoS meeting to all.  Mary Ann has posted it on the town website.
· Joe and I met with Jennifer Keuning and Nathan Plagens on May 10th for over two hours to answer questions and discuss the permitting process for the methane digester that El-Na Farms is interested in installing at their Pheasant Road farm.  This was followed up with phone calls and emails with Jen Keuning, Joe, and Jesse to clarify issues.  
· I edited the Resolution on Shipping Containers with input from the last PC meeting.
· I also contacted Larry Paul and Steve Alberts via phone and Nick Cochart and Brad LeGreve via email to invite them to the next PC meeting to participate in the discussion on the Resolution on Shipping Containers, as it will affect them.
· We had a PC meeting on May 21st.  At that meeting, the PC:
· Reviewed a CUP request from Jake Barta on Maple Road for a 60’ x 120’ storage building.  The PC went thru the CUP Action Report and voted to recommend approval of the CUP to the BoS. The PC adjourned while the BoS reviewed the recommendation, the CUP action report, and voted to approve the CUP for Jake Barta’s 60’ x 120’ storage building.
· The PC also reviewed v3 of the Resolution on Shipping Containers.  In attendance were Larry Paul and Steve Alberts, who joined in the discussion and made suggestions for edits to the resolution.  Edits were also suggested by the PC for v4 for the next PC meeting.
· I also discussed with the PC the May 10th meeting that Joe and I had with Jen Keuning and Harlan Plagens, for background information.
· I also spent time on PC administrative work.
· The next PC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 25th at 7 pm.  Besides the Resolution on Shipping Containers v4, the PC will hold a Site Plan Review for El-Na Farms for their proposed manure digester.

Mick Sagrillo, PC chair
